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Protector Against the Plague

Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be witnesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of fe
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger intheir work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




Angelus Letter

31 March 2020

TUESDAY of the FIFTH WEEK OF LENT

Dear Parish Family,

Yes!  I know!  The sound on today’s Mass was off for the first couple of minutes.  What happened was that there is a tiny, sensitive button for mute/live on our lavalieres that is difficult to use.  There used to be a switch and just by touching it with your finger, one could tell if it was on or not.  But with this type of button you wonder, “Did I actually hit it?  Did I hit it firmly enough?  Am I on or not?”  The only real way to tell is by hiking up all of your garments and seeing if the red or green light is on.  I wish they still made the ones with the switches!  Grrr.  Anyway, starting with the first reading things got better. 

GOOD THINGS COMING YOUR WAY

LIVE-STREAM ORGAN RECITAL THIS THURSDAY AT NOON!  Live, from the choir loft, floating above the stately sanctuary of St. Sebastian Parish church in beautiful West Akron, Director of Music and organist extraordinaire Lynn Steward, CAGO, MM will perform a light concert to lift your spirits and minds on the mighty Schantz organ following the Angelus Bells at noon this coming Thursday, April 2nd.  Tune in on our Parish’s YouTube channel and listen, pray, read or eat lunch and listen to the magical singing pipes that comprise the four manuals, 5 divisions, 38 stops, 44 ranks of this magnificent instrument.

PALMS ON PALM SUNDAY:  There will not be a Mass on Saturday of Palm Sunday, therefor palm branches will be available following the 9:00AM Mass on Sunday.  Masses will be live-streamed thanks to the technical wizardry of Ian Kelly and his team and palm branches will be available outside the church along the walk next to the church in the parking lot on three, well separated tables.  They will be put out a few at a time (so that you need not sort through them) Sunday and Monday.  Remember, if you touch them, they are yours!

Karen Spangler also had the great idea of having Easter Vigil candles available for those of you who will be watching the live-stream of our Easter Vigil!  You may pick these up at the same time.

CONFESSIONS:  According to the norms-during-exceptional-times from the diocese, we may have limited opportunities for confession.  Please keep in mind, these are very limited opportunities.  Remember that the pope has decreed a generous indulgence that may be practiced at this time.

Here is information on the indulgence: https://www.vaticannews.va/en/vatican-city/news/2020-03/church-grants-special-indulgence-coronavirus-patients.html
For those in need of Confession:  Confessions will be heard by appointment only, in 5 minute increments.  Starting Wednesday you will be asked to call Cathy Sivec at (330) 836-2233 in the rectory office during the hours of 9AM to 5PM and she will schedule you during the times available for confession and will tell you where your confession will be (most likely outside with generous social distancing.)  

NEWS COMING SOON ABOUT HOLY WEEK:  We have just about got a hold on Holy Week.  Soon there will be information coming your way on how best to prepare and participate (to the extent possible) in this holiest week of the year.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK AND FOR MASS INTENTIONS

Your priests have been bringing all of your intentions that you send in to the Mass as well as our private prayers.  If you want your prayers for the sick to be publicly known, please include this sentiment in your message.  Cathy Sivec will collect the names to be published in this letter.  For those who do not want their names publicly shared, we will continue to remember you in prayer just the same.

As far as we know, from the calls to all our parishioners and from what you have let us know, there are only a couple people suspected of having the COVID-19, though there are many in dangerous positions of becoming infected, and one daughter living away and working in the medical field who has been diagnosed.  Please keep all of our sick, in need and isolated parishioners in your prayers.

God bless,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.
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